
PART 2 
 

 LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 
 

STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION – PART 2 
 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Renewal and Recreation, Councillor Peter Morgan has made 
the following confidential executive decision:  
 

ASSET MANAGEMENT PLANNING - POST REVIEW REPORTS: BIGGIN HILL 
LIBRARY AND SWIMMING POOL AND THE PAVILION DEVELOPMENT 
 

Reference Report: 
RR 021012 - Post Review Report, 02/10/2012 Renewal and Recreation Policy 
Development and Scrutiny Committee    
 
 
Decision: 
 
That the contents of the report be noted and comments received from the Renewal 
and Recreation PDS Committee be submitted to a meeting of the Executive on 24 
October 2012.  
 
 
Reasons: 
 

One of the main aims of the Council’s Asset Management Plan is to ensure that all 
the partners in the asset management planning processes are fully consulted on the 
process and its outcomes.  Progression of the Biggin Hill Library and Swimming Pool 
Scheme will assist in meeting one of the key outcomes of the Building a Better 
Bromley Framework reflecting on the commitment to consult on options for a new 
leisure facility within the Biggin Hill area. 
 
The redevelopment and refurbishment of the Pavilion Leisure Centre supports the 
Council’s broader objectives around vibrant and thriving town centres.  Furthermore, 
leisure and culture have been identified as key components of a thriving town centre 
within the Bromley Area Action Plan. 
 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Renewal and Recreation PDS 
Committee on 2 October 2012 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 

………………………………………….. 
Councillor Peter Morgan  
Portfolio Holder for Renewal and Recreation 
 

Mark Bowen 

Director of Resources 
Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 

Date of Decision:   9 Oct 2012 

Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   16 Oct 2012  
Decision Reference:   RR12024 


